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A Place for Peace and Hope 

WHAT’S ON IN OCTOBER 
Regular Events 

Contemplative Prayer: Contemplative Prayer Mondays at 

4.30pm.  Venues to be announced, phone for details 01361 883315. 

Study Group: Venue 11, Murray Street 10.00 am Wednesdays. 

Meeting Point:  October 25th at 2.30 in the Church room with Di 
Higham.  

Sunday Services (10.30am) 

October 1st: 16th after Trinity – Bob Noble presiding 
Ezekiel 18.1-4,25-32 Psalm 25.1-9 Philippians 2..1-3 Matthew21.23-

32 

October 8th Harvest 17th after Trinity. Presiding Rev Grace Redpath 

Isaiah 5.1-7 Psalm 80.7-15 Philippians 3. 4b-14 Matthew 21.33-46 

October 15th 18th after Trinity Presiding Genny Dixon 

Isaiah 25.1-9 Psalm 23  Philippians 4.1-9 Matthew 22.1-14 

October 22nd 19th after Trinity Presiding Rev. Bob King 
Isaiah 45. 1-7 Psalm 96. 1-9(10-13) 1 Thessalonians 1.1-10 Matthew 

22. 15-22 

October 29th 20th after Trinity Presiding Rev Ursula Shone 
Leviticus 19.1-2,15-18  Psalm 1 1 Thessalonians 2.1-8 Matthew 22.34-46  

Christ Church Contact Details 

Address: The Rectory, Wellfield, Duns. TD11 3EH 
Telephone, message only: 01361 882209 
email: Christchurch.duns@outlook.com 

Interim minister - Prebendary Bob King 
Address: St. Andrew's Rectory, 6 Forestfield, 
Kelso. TD5 7BX                  Telephone: 01573 224163 

email: rectorofkelso@gmail.com     

Website: www.christchurchduns.org.uk 
Charity Number SC009385 

Material for inclusion in the November newsletter 
should be submitted as early as possible and by 

Tuesday,  24th October at the latest. 

Email: ratzelbaumuk@yahoo.co.uk 

FOODBANK UPDATE 

Dear All 

Tom Redpath has been doing a stocktaking of the 
Foodbank today and the news is not good! In the three 
years he has been involved he has never seen the stocks 
so low. Perhaps many have been away on holiday but 
there is an URGENT CALL for a 'big push' to replenish the 
stocks as soon as possible. THE FOLLOWING ARE IN 
URGENT NEED OF REPLENISHMENT: 

1.   Tinned meat: particularly stews, casserole, meat balls, 
hotdogs, and round tins of chicken/steak and kidney 
pies 

2.   Tinned Veg - potatoes, peas, carrots, sweet corn, 
butter beans, mixed veg, sliced mushrooms, chopped 
tomatoes 

3.   Pasta and pasta sauce 
4.   Breakfast cereal - out of stock 
5.   Milk - out of stock 
6.   Coffee - out of stock 
7.   Medium sized boxes of tea bags 
8.   Tinned fruit, rice, custard 
9.   Sugar 
10. Bags of rice 

Please check carefully the detail of the above whilst 
continuing to give a variety of food as on the basic list. We 
are very aware of your consistently generous giving and 
now we are asking for a 'big push' to bring our stocks back 
up to the mark. Many thanks in anticipation. 
Every blessing                                                                  Charles 

Seeking to be a family of caring people growing in the 
knowledge and love of God through Jesus Christ and 
expressing that love, with the help of the Holy Spirit, 
through our relationships with one another and our 

service and witness in the community. 

Christina asks me to remind you of the Harvest Festival. We usually 

send/take gifts to Edinburgh mission and they welcome packet/

tinned food rather than fresh because of the longer use by dates.  

Sheila Glanville 

Sadly Sheila passed away on September 2nd in Warwick. 
Funeral on 29th. Sept. at Oakley Wood Crematorium, South 
Chapel, Lemington Spa. Family flowers only, donations made by 
cheque to Methodist Homes for the Aged c/o John Taylor 

Funeral Service, 9 St. John's, Warwick.CV34 9 NE. 

Sheila worshipped at Christ Church for many years alternating 
with the Methodist Church in Berwick. When she sold her house 
in Duns, her choice was to move there to 'go back to her roots'. 
She was very much involved in the all activities in Christ Church 
but a lasting memory is her involvement with the Millennium Wall 
Hanging. She was responsible for the stitching of all the names 
to correspond with the embroidery on the main canvas. Thank 
you Sheila!                                           Jean Fraser. 

Special prayers are requested this month for Jennifer Edie, 
incumbent at Eyemouth, who has been seriously ill for some 
time.  

 

Kate and Andy Lester would like to express their grateful 
thanks to all for good wishes, cards, support in many different 
ways and particularly your prayers following Andy's recent 
accident.  He is on the mend and feels very blessed by all the 
kind thoughts and good wishes.  

Correction—Apologies!  

The date for The Street Pastors at Duns Parish 

Church is 29th November at 7.15pm and not as in 

September Newsletter. 



Dear Friends  

Harvest is such a special time of the year, 
especially for those of us who live in the 
countryside and have been living the practicality 
of it over the past few weeks.  

I am always so impressed by the hard work and 
dedication of our farming community as they 
often struggle to reap the rewards of their hard 
work and dedication. There are many different 
factors that affect the harvest. Obviously, the 
weather, not just at the time of reaping but 
throughout the year as the sunlight, and rain 
blend together to provide the correct conditions 
for growth. One of the other major factors is 
the skill and local knowledge of the farmers as 
they plan what to grow and where to grow it. 
There is no point in them planting crops that are 
not suitable for the local environment or 
temperament.  

These views of harvest are very relevant to our 
Christian Life as well. We have to weather all the 
storms as well as the sunlight as we try to keep 
growing year after year on our personal and 
collective journey. We can use our local 
knowledge and experience to draw on and to 
refine as we plan for the years ahead and look 
for new ways to express our faith and then feed 
ourselves and those around us.  

We will celebrate harvest Festival on the 8 th  of 
October and I pray that at this time we can all 
seek new ways to grow and to work with the 
elements around as we give thanks for Godõs 
bounty and love for us all.  

All good gifts around us are 
sent from heaven above  
So thank the Lord, yes 
THANK THE LORD,  
For all for all His love . 
With my love and prayers   
Bob 

Engaging in the future of the Church  

As we think about what sort of Church we want to be 
and what sort of Rector we hope will journey with us, 
we decided on three short-term actions to open the 
discussion and gather views: 

1) A suggestion box in Church so that people can 
make their views or concerns known to vestry as we 
prepare for and navigate through the recruitment 
process. 

2) A short-lived working group (effectively a fifth 

ministry group) reporting to Vestry and with the 
remit to make sure things get done, that we have a 
time-line with action points and milestones, that we 

draft and circulate a mission statement, a job 
description, an overview of the Church and 
community and make sure a full and effective 

consultation is carried out within the congregation.  
We might call this ñFuture Mission and Ministry-  
FMMò.  A number of names have been suggested to 
Vestry and any further suggestions are welcome. 

3) A congregation-wide brain-storming session to see 

if we can reach an early consensus and/or highlight 

any points of contention for prayer and further 
discussion.  Janet and Paul Starkey have kindly 
agreed to facilitate the discussion and Aline Hay has 
offered a room in the Castle.  We expect the session 
to be at the end of September/early October, to last 
about three hours and to centre round a bring-and-

share lunch and small group discussions on a number 
of specific points, with the group spokespeople then 
presenting their groupôs views for wider discussion. 

Once we know our own position, we will better placed 

to reach out to the other congregations in Eyemouth 
and Coldstream who may ultimately be part of a 
Berwickshire ministry.  This is one of the points that 
we have to discuss of course- do we want to be part 
of joint charge?  What are the implications?  What 
are the alternatives? 

Renting the Rectory  

A lot has been happening recently. The Rectory 

needed considerable work before it was fit to be let. 

Vestry Update  
 The garden needed an overhaul, some decorating had to be 

done and of course a final clean. We are pleased that it is 
now in the hands of our letting agents J & D Clarke and 
hopeful that it will be let soon.  

Church Office  

All the office stuff has been moved to the upstairs room in 
Church.  We now have a phone-line into Church with the 
original number and there will be WiFi!  Which I think will 

make it a much more versatile and community-friendly 

space. 

Quinquennial Review  

The report is in and we have to address some maintenance 
and wear and tear issues but Iôm happy to report no horror 
stories! 

Gift Month  

We usually hold our gift month in September and this year it 

has been suggested that gifts might be used either to 
refurbish the Rectory ready for the new Rector (once the 
tenant moves out) or we could gift to a stipend account to 

help build up our buffer specifically to increase our resources 
to pay a proportionally larger stipend to a new Rector. 

We continue to pray for our new Rector and the future of our 
Church; and those who are ill or recovering from illness and 
those who are depressed, lonely or struggling to cope. 

Peter Estibeiro (Vestry Chair) 

Cilla and Freddie Wills invited the  Meeting Point ladies to afternoon 
tea at Antons Hill.  The breath-taking beauty of the gardens formed 
the perfect backdrop and the figs were simply gorgeous. 


